Ball Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes

Special Meeting, Tuesday July 24,2018
7:00 p.m.

A special meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, July 24, 2018.  Cynthia Stevens called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.
Members in Attendance
Committee Members Cynthia Stevens (Chair), Gary Mummert, Mark Spellmann, Peter Viola, George Buck and Helen Gallagher were present.
Approval of Minutes from June 19, 2018:
Gary Mummert made a motion to accept the Minutes from June 19,2018 as amended after small suggested wording changes. Helen Gallagher seconded the motion. 
                                Vote: 6-0-0 (Motion passed)
 

General Correspondence:  
· Cynthia had Mark Spellmann discuss his recent correspondence with the committee.

· Mark said on July 7 New Fairfield police were notified of two suspicious looking plastic bags at the north end of Ball Pond.  The New Fairfield police contacted the State Police who, in turn, contacted CT DEEP.  Two CT DEEP officials rode out in gas-powered boats to investigate the suspicious bags.  Mark, who arrived at the scene when CT DEEP was there, was told the bags were filled with dead chickens.  He was assured the bags would be removed.

· Mark was notified on July 14 that the plastic bags with dead chickens were still at the north end.  He contacted CT DEEP who informed him they had contacted CT DOT.  He contacted CT DOT who informed Mark they had no knowledge of the plastic bags with dead chickens.  Mark contacted New Fairfield Public Works and they knew nothing about the plastic bags.

· A few days later, Tim Simpkins of the New Fairfield Health Department contacted Mark.  They paddled out together to look at the plastic bags which were still there.  The bags were resting in the water atop rocks.  One bag was split open. The bags appeared to be heavy.  Tim told Mark that if the bags could be taken to Hahlawah beach Public Works could dispose of them.

· Gary Mummert, a steward for the Hahlawah property, which is privately owned by Candlewood Valley Regional Land Trust for which he serves on its board, was uncomfortable with the bags of dead chickens being taken to Hahlawah beach.  He would want assurances that toxins will not be brought onto the beach.
· It was decided by the committee that the bags should be brought to the State boat launch.  George Buck wants coordination with Public Works to have the bags removed at the same time they are brought there.

· George, Mark and Tim Simpkins (if available) will meet tomorrow, July 25 at 10am to assess the situation and attempt to bring the bags by boat to the boat launch.  Public Works will meet them there at 11am.
· Cynthia discussed the correspondence from Viviana Tul regarding the town beach.  Viviana had noticed people barbecuing, trash was left, there was loud music, and she would like to see a sign “Swim at your own risk”. 
· Pete mentioned people were being encouraged to park at the boat launch and walk to the town beach on Facebook.

· The committee agreed to monitor the situation, which may have been an isolated incident.

· Cynthia mentioned George Benson’s report is not ready yet but should be soon.  He was missing some numbers but now has them. 
Public Comment: 
George Riehm and his son Trevor attended the meeting to observe for Trevor’s Boy Scout Communications Merit Badge.  George asked if there was an Eagle Scout project for the Boy Scouts.  The Hahlawah property was suggested.  Gary Mummert said he had requested help online through the Boy Scout website for clearing trails and putting mulch down.  He would be happy to work with them to come up with an Eagle Scout project.
Tree Removal:
Cynthia recently attended two Lake conferences.  She has learned that trees that fall into lakes should be left in place and not removed.  They provide nutrients.  They also provide hiding places for fish.  
· Helen agreed.  She likes the fallen tree by her home, which turtles enjoy.  
· George added as long as the tree is not too large or too far out in the water where people have to swim or maneuver around it and it does not become unsightly. Ball Pond has enough nutrients. If they are by the shoreline they provide structure and fisherman love them. 

· Mark added there is one he is aware of on the shoreline, but the property owner may remove it when ice forms. 
Phragmites removal

George cut the phragmites by the boat launch.  However, because it was done so late, the phragmites had grown to 15’ tall.  It made it more time-consuming and difficult.  He purchased a new attachment, a circular saw, for his weed wacker.  It is easier to cut the phragmites three times in a season when they are shorter and softer, than when they are 15’.  The cut stalks were left in place.  

Weed Removal:

· Pete mentioned his beach has no weeds.
· The committee has not seen any dead carp.

· Cynthia mentioned that carp had eaten the milfoil then turned to coontail.  There does not seem to be weeds at the surface of the pond.  Some weeds are needed for oxygen.

· George will use his sonar to locate weeds.  He observed another pond on Land Trust property, which has no carp, has no weeds this year.  He has no explanation.

· Gary mentioned a tour of Candlewood Lake that he participated in with Candlewood Lake Authority, State Senator Craig Miner, and State Representative David Arconti, Jr. During the tour, which started in Sherman, Larry Marsicano, former Candlewood Lake Authority Executive Director who now works as a lake consultant, theorized that the reduction in weeds is due to higher than normal winds this year, which is keeping everything agitated, even in the coves.  Candlewood Lake Authority also credited carp. 
· Cynthia mentioned that the CT DEEP weed dive is Tuesday, July 31. 
Adjournment
Mark Spellmann made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:02 p.m. Pete Viola seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 

Next meeting:

The next Regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee is Tuesday, August 21 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Lisa Arasim

Recording Secretary
